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Term 4. 2020 – 2021.  
 
 

Dear Parents, 
  
I hope you had a chance to read my end of term update and 

that you will enjoy reading this new issue of The Harveian. 

We are all very pleased to have the boys back into school and 

our staff are eager to fill the educational experience of the 

boys with all the usual enrichment of extra-curricular activity. 

I must also say well done and thank you to Sam H of Year 12, 

who as our guest editor for this edition has completed a fine 

job. 

 

 

Mr S Norman 

Headteacher  
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Dates for the Academic Year 2020 – 21. 
Term Dates 
Term 5 Monday 19th April 2021 - Friday 28th May 2021 
Term 6 Monday 7th June 2021 – Friday 16th July 2021 
 

Staff Training Days 2020-21 

Monday 19th July 2021 - Twilighted 

Tuesday 20th July 2021 – Twilighted 

Wednesday 21st July 2021 - Twilighted 

 
 

Upcoming Events 

April 

Thursday 22nd April – CXK Careers Interviews 

Thursday 22nd April – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 

Tuesday 27th April – Year 7 Parents’ Evening 

May 

Thursday 6th May – CXK Careers Interviews 

Tuesday 18th May – Year 12 Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 20th May – School Census 

Thursday 20th May – CXK Careers Interviews 
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Library and Homework Club  

 

During COVID-19 times we are having to run the library a little differently. 
 
During lesson time only Year 12 and 13 will be able to access the library 
for timetabled private study sessions. The library will not be open to 
pupils before school starts at 8.50am or at break times. Each year group 
have allocated times with which they can use the library during lunchtime 
and after-school (homework club).  
 

Day  
First 
lunch  

Second 
lunch  

After school  
(Homework 
club)  

Monday  Y10  Y7  Y8  

Tuesday  Y8  Y11  Y9  

Wednesday  Y9 (half)  Y9 (half)  Y10  

Thursday  Y10  Y7  Y11  

Friday  Y8  Y11  Y7  
 

 

 

 

If you had a clear out during lock down…. 

 

 

Free e-books and e-magazines 

With limited access to the school library due to COVID-19 restrictions, we would 

encourage all students to register with Kent libraries to access electronic resources. 

With a Kent Libraries library card (available from all local libraries and online) you can 

access a huge range of books and magazines.  

 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-

eaudiobooks-and-emagazines 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
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Recently had a turn-out of books and don’t 

want them to go to waste? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are always very happy to receive pre-loved 

books so other students may enjoy them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you! 

 



 

5 
 

A huge congratulations to Osman in year 13 for winning the 

High Sheriff Award for his poster entry on the Kent anti-knife 

crime competition earlier this year! 
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Year 9 MFL Lockdown Competition 

Year 9 were challenged with the task of promoting languages in 

preparation for their GCSE options. 

 

 

 

 

 

They were asked to consider why it is important to be able to speak an 

additional language and the skills you can gain. 

Thank you for the excellent responses. 

The winners were: 

• Luca L - 9MRV French  

• Reilly F - 9DE French  

• Adam H - 9MRV2 Spanish / 9Op French  

• Tom H - 9MRV1 Spanish 

• Cailan W - 9MRV3 Spanish 

• Johnny J - 9MRV2 Spanish 
 
 
Well done to all who entered! 
 
Mrs Wyllie 
Head of MFL 
 
 
 
See some of their entries below: 
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The Travel to Tokyo Challenge 
 

 

 

The Travel to Tokyo challenge is designed to help everyone get active, and stay 

active, especially during the lockdown. Keeping active is crucial for both our 

mental and physical health; this is increasingly important given the challenging 

times we find ourselves enduring. The aim is for the Harvey Community (pupils, 

parents and staff) to travel from Folkestone to Tokyo (where this year’s Olympics 

are being held) via various Olympic cities; an 8000-mile journey with different 

physical activities equating to different amounts of miles. It’s not just physical 

activities, but different creative activities too which can earn miles, an example 

being making homemade moussaka for the leg 

to Athens. 

The first leg of the journey was from Folkestone 

to Athens (which hosted the very first Olympics 

in 1896), a 1980-mile trip. The creative 

challenges for this leg were to find out ten facts 

about the first Olympics hosted in Athens, or to attempt making homemade 

Moussaka. The winner for this leg was Louis J in Year 7 for being active every day 

- very impressive! Discovery house led for that leg with the most pupils and staff 

getting involved and staying active. 

Leg 2 of the challenge was from Athens to Berlin (which hosted the 1936 

Olympics), a 1348-mile journey. The creative challenge for this leg was to design 

a better flag than the one used for that Olympics - the Nazi flag. Winning this leg 

was Jim D in Year 11 for running over 300 miles in 30 days – quite an undertaking! 

Victory house took over the lead from Discovery with the most staff and pupils 

being active throughout both the first legs. Due to the high levels of activity, we 

reached this checkpoint earlier than planned! 

For the third, and ongoing leg, a journey from Berlin to 

Moscow (which hosted the 1980 Olympics), an 1120-

mile trip. The creative challenge is to design a better 

flag than the Soviet flag, which was used for that 

Olympics. Let’s keep going and make it to Moscow!  

 

 

Written by Arthur Y, Year 12 
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https://medicmentor.co.uk/ 
 

 

WE TEACH STUDENTS HOW 

TO BECOME GOOD DOCTORS 

BY USING THE FOLLOWING 

OBJECTIVES: 

EFFECTIVE MENTORING  

 CONFIDENCE BUILDING 

LEARNING & CONTINUOUS SKILLS DEVELOPMENT  

 CAREER DEVELOPMENT 

WELLBEING & WORK-LIFE BALANCE  

 SUPPORTING FAMILIES 

SUPPORTING ACADEMIC INSTITUTIONS  

 REINVESTING IN THE UK's FUTURE DOCTORS 
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Online University and Industry Insight courses –  

covers diverse areas in engineering 
Easter and Summer Breaks 

Smallpeice Trust 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cyber Security for Easter 

 
Summer courses have just been announced: 

Biomedical Tech, Aviation, Rail, Humanitarian, Structural, Clean Energy 
and more. 

  
All courses are delivered by academics, the education team or industry 
experts. They include a mix of interactive sessions and practical activities. 
Where possible, students work in virtual teams to build communication and 
leadership skills.  
 
They have clear online safety guidelines: Online Safety | Smallpeice Trust 
 
Age Groups: Split into year groups 8-9, and 10-12, where there is the 
opportunity to engage with professionals and universities to discover more 
about future possibilities. The older age group can experience a virtual taste of 
university life.  
  
Duration: They typically run over three days (typically consisting of three half 
days, or three school days). 
 
Cost: The cost is £200 per pupil, however fully funded bursaries are 
available for those who meet the criteria/some courses have sponsored 
places.  
http://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/parents-faq  
 
Interested? Find out more through these links: 
https://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/events    
 
https://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/timetable  
  

 

https://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/online-safety
http://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/parents-faq
https://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/events
https://www.smallpeicetrust.org.uk/timetable


 

13 
 

Harvey Staff Secret Santa Fundraiser 

 

This year, the Harvey Staff decided to raise money for the local 

charity Papyrus. For those who have not heard of them, they 

work to help prevent young suicide. We felt it an appropriate 

choice at this difficult time, to help us remember past students 

who have struggled and in the hope that our support will enable 

the charity to continue to help our students in the future. 

  

In total £320 was raised and donated to the charity! 

  

Papyrus were thankful for the money raised and delivered 

leaflets to the school covering issues such as dealing with 

exam stress, anxiety, gender identity, communication and 

suicide. These have been placed with our LSMs, school 

councillor and in the 6th form centre. Posters with helpline tabs 

on have also been placed on house notice boards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who took part! 
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New Key Stage 3 English Curriculum 

 

Before the start of this year, the English department at the Harvey worked hard to 

develop a brand-new curriculum for Key Stage 3 English students! It features 

multiple new additions across the three years which offer an opportunity for pupils to 

take an interest in relevant issues and subjects through a wide variety of materials, 

created with the aim of sparking discussion amongst themselves about topics that 

they should be made aware of, particularly in this day and age. 

Throughout years 7, 8 and 9, lessons will be divided into ten 

units which all hold their own theme; for example, in year 7, 

students will learn about ‘being different’ whereas in year 9, 

they consider ‘respect and tolerance’. These themes are 

accompanied by their own key texts – Miss Peregrine’s Home 

for Peculiar Children surrounds the idea of not fitting in with 

societal norms, and The Hate U Give is based around a female 

black protagonist who experienced police brutality. The texts for 

each of the units aren’t only a fascinating and entertaining way 

to engage in these themes, but also help to kickstart 

discussions around these crucial topics, (especially in recent 

times), in an environment where views and ideas can easily be 

shared between one another. 

That’s not the only way the new curriculum helps to 

involve pupils in debates either; as well as the main 

texts, there’s also an assortment of different resources 

that can inspire students including short stories, 

extracts, poems and online clips, amongst others. All 

of these additional materials help to supplement the 

main texts, which formulates all sorts of debates and 

raises different questions on the range of topics within 

the ten units. 

Mr. Wise, the Head of English, believes this is the way forward for Key Stage 3 

English. In today’s world, the internet is full of information which can potentially be 

overwhelming – he believes that the new curriculum allows students to “ask the right 

questions” in a “controlled environment” which is necessary in an age where many 

different opinions can be expressed so easily. I couldn’t agree more – it’s a welcome 

change which is both engaging and thought provoking, but more importantly could 

encourage students to take an interest in issues that are more prevalent today than 

ever before.  

 

~ Sam H (Year 12) 
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We would like to remind students and parents 

that while we encourage students to drink 

water throughout the day, they should not be 

drinking energy drinks or sugary, fizzy drinks 

at school as these are damaging to both 

their health and their concentration.
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At this unprecedented time it is crucial that we keep active to maintain not only our 
physical health but also to support our minds. Studies have proven the benefits of 
exercise on mental health and the PE department is doing everything it can to 
promote this idea. The poster below is massively relevant during this pandemic and 
it’s essential for the boys to be able to play sport and exercise to help relieve some 
of the anxiety surrounding COVID-19. The PE department at the Harvey have tried 
to ensure all our boys have as much access to sport as we can give them as well as 
the tools and knowledge to exercise safely at home. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Despite the recent lockdown, sport here at The Harvey has essentially been as 
normal. Although we couldn’t play fixtures against other schools in term 4, there has 
been plenty going on, in lessons, at lunchtimes as well as after school. However, 
there has been some new restrictions we have all had to get used to. 
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Below are some of the things that have been taking place: 

 

LESSONS 

Yr9 Option Group 1 have spent this term looking at the construct of an Invasion 

Game, through American Football. With their BTEC studies next year in mind, we 

broke it down to consider the roles rules & regulations, strategy, skill acquisition & 

practical analysis have within a game. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The senior BTEC students in Yr12 have played the part of students in recent 

lessons, as they took part in some activity sessions that they could lead for their 

assignments later in the year. 
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR 

Sport didn’t stop with the lessons this term either, with over 200 boys engaging in our 
extra-curricular programme at some point, whether at lunch times or after school. 

 
Uni Hoc has been a popular favourite with the Yr10s, 
whilst with the help of Miss Hincker, volleyball has seen 
numbers increase as the term went on both at lunch as 
well as after school on a Monday. 
 
Yr8 boys have taken the opportunity to get their dunk 
game on in basketball. 
 
After school we started to have more focussed 

sessions for members of the various school teams we normally run. In a mixture of 
training sessions or inter-squad games, the boys have had the opportunity to not 
only play competitively, but also develop various skills, ideas or styles of play that we 
may not have otherwise been able to look at. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Despite the School of Tennis initiative being withdrawn by the LTA as a department 

we have continued to develop our link with Advantage Tennis Limited and our Head 

Coach Nick Skelton. Nick is an inspirational individual and we hope to expand his 

involvement, when restrictions lift, in extra-curricular activities and use his expertise 

in coaching KS3 students in their PE lessons hopefully nearer the summer term. 
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Once again in term 4 despite the restrictions, and following the guidelines, year 8 

were introduced to the quality coaching provided by Nick and his team on a Tuesday 

after school. Restricted to a maximum of 16 pupils places were snapped up. The 

pictures below demonstrate a few of the mixed and varied activities the students 

were challenged with during the sessions. Term 3 will see a new cohort of year 7 

taking advantage of this fantastic opportunity.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any sporting news or achievements from outside of 

school, please email Mr Walton with the details so we can 

continue to celebrate the boys’ successes. 

 

 

Harvey Grammar School Sportsman of the Term  

 

 

 

Jim D (Yr11) 

Running over 300 miles in 30 days during the 

most recent lockdown for World Land Trust. 

 

 

 



 

20 
 

 

 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL 

 

At the start of last year the Harvey Sports Journalism YouTube channel 

was created upon which a majority of sporting fixtures including Football, 

Basketball, Hockey and Rugby are recorded, edited and uploaded to the 

public allowing people to really see what goes on in the Harvey 

Grammar Sports Department.  You can also find the Harvey Sports 

“How To” series that was produced by staff members during Lockdown, 

as a means to learn new sporting skills. 

If you would like to watch some of the sporting fixtures which are already 

on the channel please go to YouTube and search Harvey Sports 

Journalism or copy and paste the following link into your browser:  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w
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FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 

 

To keep updated on all things sport at The Harvey, follow 

us on Twitter. Find details on fixtures, results, trips & 

everything else @HGSSport. 

 

 

 

SPONSORSHIP 

Own a local business? 

Know someone who does? 

Would you or they be interested in sponsoring or donating 

to Harvey Sports? 

We compete in local, regional, county & national 

competitions, not to mention the full & extensive extra-

curricular programme we run within school. This gives the 

boys as much opportunity to participate, have fun & develop 

as possible. 

We want to continue to do this, whilst inspiring more boys to 

get involved. The prospect of pulling on a new Harvey 

sponsored kit would help this no end. 

 

Contact Mr Cowling (sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) or 

Mr Walton (jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) for more details. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
mailto:jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
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HGS SPORTS KIT 

 

A reminder that below is the PE & Sport kit for your lessons at The 

Harvey. All available online from Ambition Sport. 

 

If for whatever reason you cannot bring in any of these items for your 

lessons, a note from your parent to explain the situation along with an 

alternative is required. 
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 
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